Strategic Planning and Budget Study Committee

June 9, 2010

Bibb Graves Conference Room

The Strategic Planning and Budget Study Committee (SPBS) meeting was called to order at 3:30 pm by Chair Brenda Webb.  The following committee members were present:  Dr. Kerry Gatlin, Mr. Mark Linder, Dr. Anna Lott, Dr. Alan Medders, Mr. David Shields, Dr. Steve Smith, and Ms. Lynn Underwood.  Absentees were:  Mr. Ben Baker, Ms. Martha Hickman, Ms. Tera Kirkman, Dr. Andrew Luna, Dr. John Thornell, Dr, Kristy Van Rensselaer, and Mr. Daniel Wagner.  Other attendees were:   President William Cale.

Dr. Lott made the motion to approve the agenda.  Ms. Underwood seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.

Dr. Lott made the motion to approve the May 12 minutes.  Ms. Underwood seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.

Old Business
President Cale met with the committee to discuss the SMART Budget.  Dr. Smith distributed two handouts:  SMART Form 19A for fiscal year 2010 and 2011 as information items.  President Cale explained that the SMART Budget is a means for state agencies in Alabama to link planning and budgeting.  It is mandated that institutions complete forms to state objectives and measurable outcomes.  Forms have to be submitted a year in advance.  He noted that the SPBS Committee is the link between managing and budgeting for UNA.  He also noted that UNA has a Strategic Plan in place with five goals and these goals are in process and can be measured.  A portion of the Strategic plan is reported to the state in the SMART budget.
Concerning budget updates, Dr. Smith informed the committee that the Board would be meeting on Friday, June 11.  President Cale will present a budget model at the meeting.  Some items included in the model will be fixed cost increases which have been reduced from 2 million to 1.7 million (of which 50% is scholarships), a tuition increase of 12.5% ($18 per credit hour), and implementation of Phase 3 of staff salaries.  There will be no across the board raises. He also noted that UNA will go off stimulus funds next year.
Ms. Underwood expressed concern about the online competitive masters education program.  She noted that West Alabama had a growing program and lower tuition.  She requested a comparison with UNA.  President Cale noted that UNA had more education students in the past, and that UNA is behind in graduate level instruction.  She also expressed concern regarding the number of students UNA retains in the Early Scholars program.  Chair Webb noted that this concern is already being addressed through other committees and by UNA personnel.
The committee then turned its attention to the Master Plan.  Chair Webb distributed a memo sent to President Cale articulating thoughts regarding the plan from her. 

 Concerns noted were: 
(1) Inclusion of Women’s Center

(2) Available parking 
(3) Science building being segregated from the academic zone
(4) Overall, zones well planned

(5) Chair Webb expressed concern that the planetarium location would interfere with effective use of the observatory.

President Cale noted that the Science building is coming into focus.  Six million dollars will be coming from the state, discussion is ongoing with the city for funding, and it appears that UNA will be able to execute bond issues.  Also, new contracts with Sodexho will help make the student commons building a reality.  Funding will not be a strain on the budget.  President Cale informed the committee that responses were favorable from different groups for the master plan.  He will ask that the Board approve the plan.  The memo sent from Chair Webb will be presented to the Board.  This was an information item for the committee.
Other budgeting items of concern were: (1) Department chair summer school salaries being moved into the regular academic budget within a transition period of 3 to 4 years.  President Cale noted that this was not in the budget for this year.  (2) President Cale noted that graduate student enrollment is down by 50%.  Dr. Smith will bring the fixed cost list to the next meeting.
New Business
Dr. Smith informed the committee that UNA is considering updating the travel reimbursement policy.   A policy is being considered where a certain amount will be available for reimbursement without receipts.  Department chairs would have the responsibility to monitor travel reimbursements.  A subcommittee will be formed to consider what process to put in place.  The committee will review 3-5 other school’s travel policies.  He noted that in-state travel requests are governed by law so the committee will focus on out-of-state travel reimbursements.  Dr. Smith explained that the new process would begin by the new fiscal year if a plan is in place.  The new process will go through Shared Governance.  Dr. Smith is requesting input from faculty members, and he is requesting volunteers for the committee.  Ms. Underwood volunteered to represent the School of Nursing.

Other/Announcements
Chair Webb encouraged attending the Board meeting if possible.  The work session will begin at 8:30 and the meeting will be at 11:00.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:12 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Debbie Westmoreland
